
Yard Waste Pick up Policy 

For 

 Greenwood County 

 

This service is limited to single family residential yard waste that is generated by the normal 

maintenance of the yard, as performed by the occupant. 

 

Yard waste is defined as vegetative material such as clippings, pruning, leaves, and small tree 

parts. 

 

Lot clearing debris, professional tree removal, and waste generated by commercial landscapers 

will not be picked up by the county and is the responsibility of the property owner.  Items such as 

discarded furniture, appliances, old lumber, wire, landscape timbers, garden hoses, and plastic 

containers are not accepted for curbside pickup. 

 

Pick up will be limited to one pile per residence per month, and this pile will be approximately 

seven cubic yards in volume (ten foot long, six foot wide, and three foot high).  No more than 

twenty bags of yard waste will be picked up per month. 

 

Leaves, needles, and small clippings must be bagged to prevent blowing off the truck. 

 

A limit of two small trees with parts cut no larger than four feet in length and six inches in 

diameter will be accepted for pick up. 

 

Yard wasted to be picked up should be placed along the edge of the road or street adjoining the 

homeowner’s property.  Care should be taken so as to prohibit the yard waste from becoming a 

traffic hazard. 

 

Please call (864)942-8662 or (864) 942-8754 to have the yard waste picked up.  The response 

time is about four weeks after your call is received. 

 

Adopted by Greenwood County Council 03-02-04 

 

 


